
Deed, SC, Pendleton, JOHN BRYANT to SIMON BRYANT, 1827

State of South Carolina

KNOW ALL MEN by these presents that I, JOHN BRYANT, of Pendleton District in the 
state aforesaid planter, in consideration of the sum of $190 to me paid by SIMON 
BRYANT of the same district in the state aforesaid, planter, have granted, 
bargained, sold, and released and by these presents to grant, bargain, sell, and 
release onto the said SIMON BRYANT all that plantation, tract, or parcel of land 
situate, lying, and being in the district and state aforesaid, on the waters of Big
Beaver Dam Creek, Waters of Rocky river, containing 150 acres, more or less, and 
having such boundaries, lines, marks, and buttings as are set forth in a deed of 
conveyance made by JOHN BRYANT to JOHN BRYANT Sr. dated the 1st of February in the 
year of Our Lord 1,817 and recorded in the office of the Register of ??? conveyance
for Pendleton District, Book N Page 88, and reference for a more full showing is 
thereto made.

TOGETHER with all and singular the rights, members, hereditaments, and 
appurtenances to the said premises belonging or in anywise incident or 
appertaining.

TO HAVE AND TO HOLD all and singular the premises before mentioned unto the said 
SIMON BRYANT, his heirs and assigns forever.

AND I do hereby bind myself, my heirs, executors, and administrators to warrant and
forever defend all and singular the said premises on to the said SIMON BRYANT, his 
heirs and assigns, against myself, my heirs and against every other person or 
persons wherever lawfully claiming or to claim the same or any part thereof.

WITNESS my hand and seal this 8th day of December in the year of Our Lord 1827 and 
in the 51st year of the Independence of the United States of America.

JOHN BRIANT {seal

Signed, sealed, and delivered in the presence of

NATHAN BRIANT 
J. B. LEWIS
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Deed, SC, Pendleton, JOHN BRYANT to SIMON BRYANT, 1827

the state of South Carolina
Pendleton District

Before me personally came and appeared NATHAN BRYANT of the same place who being 
first sworn, in due form of law, upon his oath to saith that he did see JOHN BRYANT
sign, seal, and as his act, and deed, deliver the within deed of conveyance for the
use and purposes therein set forth and expressed and that JOHN BAYLIS LEWIS was 
with himself, a subscribing witness, to the due execution thereof.

NATHAN BRYANT

Sworn to and subscribed before me this 8th day of December Anno Domini 1827

JOHN T. LEWIS, C. C. & R. M. C. and Ex. Off. quorum

Recorded the 8th of December 1827 and examined by

JOHN T. LEWIS, C. C. & R. M. C.
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